August 4, 2016

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing in support of Kiarash Jalali for the fall term internship program in Portland, Oregon.
Throughout his time as the social media/communication intern at Kabob Lounge, Kiarash was
professional, creative and energetic when he was hired in September 2015. He consistently showed a
desire to learn, while demonstrating his qualities. He has my complete endorsement for a internship
through the Portland Senior Experience.

Kiarash managed the company’s social platforms and developed creative posts to further engage with
our target audience. His ability to utilize Facebook analytics helped us reach our audience more
effectively. The organization was pleased with his initial work and decided to keep him for an extended
period.

Kiarash is a diligent and hard-working individual who excels at anything he sets his mind on. He has my
highest regard for an internship opportunity in Portland.

Best regards,

</

Omar Martinez

Manager

Kabob Lounge
omarmartinez@gmail.com
(619) 254-4918




